[bookmark: _GoBack]Twenty years ago, I started my career in the Iowa Department of Corrections as a psychologist at Fort Dodge Correctional Facility. I am currently working at North Central Correctional Facility. Prior to my correctional career, I worked as a School Psychologist with the Fort Dodge Schools and was a therapist specializing in eating disorders.

I attended Iowa State University and earned a Bachelor’s Degree in Psychology and then attended the University of Northern Iowa and earned an Educational Specialist degree in School Psychology. I also have a Master’s Degree in Social Work.
I have been an active staff member at the facilities where I have worked and have been a member of the ESS Committee and the Employee Relations Committee. I have served on the Iowa Board for the Treatment of Sex Abusers (IBTSA) for 15 years and am also a member of the Director’s Review Committee (DRC) that refers sex offenders to the Attorney General for civil commitment. 

Approximately 18 years ago, I attended my first ICA conference. I met so many people who have become mentors, colleagues, and friends. I continued coming to ICA attending trainings and networking. This laid the foundation for me being involved and active in an ever changing field of corrections. I have served in leadership roles (At Large-2005), have been active in finding quality professionals to provide trainings, and have presented many times myself. I have assisted in planning several conferences and have attended two ACA conferences.

My vision as a “seasoned “member is to continue to build our membership and share how this organization can enrich careers. Our retired membership with their experience and wisdom must also be encouraged to play a role in ICA. It is also important to provide a setting where those staff  who work “inside the fence” can network with staff who work “outside the fence” so we can continue to develop solid reentry plans and reduce recidivism.  I will continue to make it a priority to secure top notch presenters to provide quality trainings for both professional and personal growth. 

I am proud to be a longtime member of ICA and would be honored to serve on the ICA Board!
